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11th March 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
The resumption of face-to-face lessons 
On behalf of all my colleagues, may I say how delighted I am to be able to welcome back 
your child to face-to-face lessons at Bishop Ramsey.  It has been over 11 weeks since we 
were together as a school community, barring the one day at the beginning of the spring 
term before the latest lockdown was announced.  Over the coming weeks we will focus 
particularly on rebuilding a sense of community and on making plans to emphasise those 
really important elements of education which young people have been deprived of for the 
past several months. 
 
I am pleased to inform you that our students have behaved in an exemplary way, both on 
their return to school today and beforehand as they were undertaking the tests in preparation 
for their return.  Each student will receive two further Lateral Flow Tests in school and will 
then be expected to test themselves at home using a kit that will be provided for them by the 
school. 
 
It would be tempting to think that very soon everything will return to normal.  However, we 
know that this will not be the case and we will need to maintain all those procedures that we 
implemented at the start of the school year in order to keep students and staff safe as they 
go about the school.  All students have been reminded about these during form time today. 
 
It is also possible that we may need to send some groups of students home to self isolate if 
there is another outbreak of coronavirus within school.  Should that happen we will use the 
expertise that we have gained during the last lockdown to ensure that students who are self 
isolating at home can follow live lessons at exactly the same time as their peers who are in 
school.  They should follow exactly the same procedures that they did during the last 
lockdown to log on to their lessons.  They will then be virtual members of the same class as 
their peers in school. 
 
Finally, could I remind you that if your child or anyone else in your household is showing 
symptoms of coronavirus they should not attend school and should follow the advice from 
Public Health England. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Andrew Wilcock 
CEO, Veritas Educational Trust 
Executive Headteacher, Bishop Ramsey School 


